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Hello Comrades

I can’t believe it is November already, Christmas just 
around the corner. Yahoo!

I was told at the last General meeting that my reports 
have been negative and that the President is supposed to 
be up lifting and positive. 

In my personal life I am the most positive person you can 
find, but here at the Legion in the past few months have 
been very trying, with lots of negative things happening 
and a lot of gossip and hearsay. As President, I have taken 
blame for everything that has happened in this building 
whether it was my fault or not. So yes, I have been a little 
negative.  BUT I do everything by the book and tell it like 
it is, I tell the truth, I don’t lie or spread rumours and it 
is peeving some people off. (Oh and I’ve been known to 
swear on occasion). That’s it that’s all.

On to bigger and better things for this Legion.

The Witches Walk went off with only (1) complaint at the 
bar all night. Hats off to Debbie Robitaille, the woman 
pulled it off.  Her helpers were Cathy Larkins and Heather 
Gable.  Congratulations Girls.  

Thursday nights darts are back, a few less people but a 
good turnout. Craig Bowen is doing a great job.

VETERAN’s dinner is on the 5th of November 2016, tickets 
are $20.00 per person. Veterans of our Branch are free of 
charge. We are honouring them. Please book your seat 
ASAP as there are only a few seats left.

Honours and awards for Legion Branch 270 Members only 
will also be held at the dinner.

REMEMBRANCE Day is also fast approaching; Betty Jean 
Murray, Norm Marion and Dave Robitaille have it all under 
control.  We have had the guys and girls here from Base 
Borden twice and they are as always ready and willing 
to serve. 

Debbie Robitaille will be making some changes in the 
Club room over the next couple of weeks. I guess you 
could say “SPRUCING THE PLACE UP”. (You go Girl!)

Please always REMEMBER, we the LEGION are here for the 
VETERANS.  

In Comradeship, Beth Scott, President

PRESIDENT’S REPORT

2016-2017 Executive
President: Beth Scott
Past President: Marie Langley
1st Vice President: Bob Gourlie
2nd Vice President: Dean McArthur
Secretary: Cathy Larkins
Finance/Treasurer: Betty Jean Murray 
Executive Members: Tess Appleton, 

Monica Stevenson, Anne McArthur, Rosalie Pratt, 
Norm Marion, Dave Robitaille, Eleanor Schull

Sgt at Arms: Dave Robitaille

For the December Maple Leaf, please submit your 
reports by email to branch270@rogers.com ten days 
prior to November month-end. For ease of reference, in 
the subject line, please reference DECEMBER REPORT.

NOT RESPONSIBLE FOR ERRORS OR OMISSIONS
Submissions to the Maple Leaf which are not printed 
may be due to a lack of space (submission too lengthy); 
poor quality of original document (not suitable for 
scanning); infringement of copyright laws; other (as 
determined by President in consultation with Maple 
Leaf Team).

The Maple Leaf November 2016

PAST PRESIDENT’S REPORT
No Report Submitted

FIRST VICE-PRESIDENT’S REPORT
No Report Submitted

SECOND VICE-PRESIDENT’S REPORT
No Report Submitted

SECRETARY’S REPORT 
Submitted by Comrade Cathy Larkins
All Chairpersons are requested to deposit a written copy 
of their report with the Secretary prior to meetings. All 
persons are requested to adhere to meeting protocol.  
Please stand, identify yourself, wait to be recognized 
and then present your concern. Please direct questions/
concerns only to the Chairperson. One person at the time 
has the floor. Comrades are reminded of Article 15, House 
Rules. Thank you.

GETTING TO KNOW EACH OTHER 
Submitted by Comrade Rosalie Pratt
This Comrade looks after our outdoor sign board making 
our community aware of what is going on in our Branch.
October answer: Comrade John Lister; winner of prize: no 
submission in Suggestion Box; therefore, no prize awarded.

CANTEEN
OPEN 11:30 AM TO 6:30PM

Michele Russell, Proprietor
Contact the Branch (705-686-3388) to order.
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Art Director | Graphic Designer

705-345-3878
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Proud to support
Royal Canadian Legion Branch 270

PEPI
SEWAGE DISPOSAL SERVICE
73 Evergreen Lane
Port Severn ON  L0K 1S0
705-756-2644

Booth Veterinary Service
39 Coldwater Road

Coldwater, ON  L0K 1E0
705-686-7346

R. & R. Pratt

Proud Supporters of
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FROM THE SUGGESTION BOX
Submitted by Comrade Rosalie Pratt
1.	 Please bring back Snooker (Large) pool table – 

Sincerely, Guest of 270 This suggestion will be given to 
our Sports Officer.

2.	 Please put the Presidents’ picture back on the front 
page of the Maple Leaf. They are both important 
people.  The Ladies Auxiliary has been offered their own 
one side of a sheet. Thank you for recognizing that all 
persons are important people.

3.	 Regarding Gunner – Today We Remember. Should 
mention existing relatives who still live in town. Ask 
if you can print their name – interview them? We 
shall make our Public Relations Officer aware of this 
comment.

UNRECOGNIZED VOLUNTEERS
Submitted by Comrade Rosalie Pratt 
These two Comrades prepared 400 Remembrance Day 
school kits which were delivered to our local schools by 
Comrades Betty Jean Murray and Normand Marion.
October answer: Comrade Catherine Larkins; winner of 
prize: Comrade Margaret Murphy; Prize: 270 Thermos Mug 
– please collect on a Wednesday by 2 PM. Thanks.

BAR No Report Submitted

BUILDING - No Report Submitted

BURSARY - No Report Submitted

COLLECTION MANAGER
Submitted by Comrade Norm Marion, Collection Manager
REMEMBRANCE: Photographs of past Veterans have been 
scanned and will be included in a slide presentation that 
will be on display at the Branch during Remembrance 
activities.
BURIED GERMAN GUNS: Under the supervision of 
Coldwater Councillor Jane Dunlop, heavy equipment was 
used to dig up the site in the park by Home Hardware 
where it was believed that two First World War German 
“war trophies” – a mortar and a machine-gun – had been 
buried in the 1950s or 60s.  The large concrete base was 
found deep in the ground, but no weapons were found 
around or under it.

ENTERTAINMENT 
Submitted by Comrade Debbie Robitaille
The Witches Walk was a great success once again. I would 
like to send out another huge thank you for everyone 
who helped out with the huge amounts of donated 
decorations, setting up the hall, bartenders, door guards, 
etc. I could not have done this without each and everyone 

BRANCH CHAIRPERSONS’ MONTHLY ACTIVITIES REPORT
of you.

Preparations for the Halloween Party are in full swing. 
As this is written before the event I will update in the 
December Maple Leaf of the winners of prizes. I am very 
pleased to share that the Coldwater Merchants have been 
very generous with contributions towards these prizes. 
Again a full list of Donators will be named in December.

For the months of January to June, the schedule is still 
open. I am looking for some ideas of what you would 
like to have as events, bands/entertainers etc. feel free to 
leave me a message in the office.

FINANCE/TREASURER No Report Submitted

HONOURS & AWARDS
See page 14 for a complete list of the 2016 Honours 
& Awards recipients.

LADIES’ AUXILIARY (LA) LIAISON 
OFFICER REPORT
Submitted by Comrade Norm Marion, LA Liaison Officer 
The LA Liaison Officer attended the monthly LA General 
Meeting on Oct 20. The LA Zone Commander, Shirley 
Duguay, and Deputy Commander, Susan Swinton, were 
special guests. Much discussions were about preparations 
for Veterans Week events.

MAPLE LEAF
Submitted by Comrade Rosalie Pratt
At the October 12 Executive Meeting the reduced 
print font size within the newsletter was discussed. The 
October issue was produced with a larger font size than 
in September. Your concerns have been forwarded to our 
Graphic Designer. The November issue has been produced 
with a larger print font size than past two months.. All 
requests to receive a copy of our newsletter by email 
are honoured but such requests must be in printed form 
and left in the Suggestion Box. This guarantees receipt of 
your requests. Don’t forget to make use of our cheap Buy, 
Trade, Sell business card opportunity. As at 01 January, 
2017 the new advertising rates will come into effect. 
Contact Rosalie for details:  randrpratt@bell.net 

MEMBERSHIP ACTIVITY
Submitted by Comrade Rosalie Pratt
Early Membership Renewal comes to an end on 
November 30th as does the cheaper renewal cost. Please 
refer to Calendar on back page for evening clinic dates 
allowing you to renew early. At the 2014 Dominion 
Convention held in Edmonton, a revision was made 

continued on page 7
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THE COLDWATER GARAGE
46 COLDWATER ROAD
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Cars & Light Trucks • Tires • Mechanical Certification

JIM FREDERICKSON Phone 705-686-7777

Let’s �x those noises under your car.

Proud NationTM  excels at creating custom branded clothing and 
products for your company, event or organization.

info@proudnation.ca   |   416.788.1971   |   Proudly Canadian!

C L O T H I N G  &  P R O M O T I O N S
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to the definition of a Veteran. The following is the new 
definition as approved at that Convention. A Veteran is 
any person who is serving or has honourably served 
in the Canadian Armed Forces, the Commonwealth 
or its wartime allies, or as a regular Member of the 
Royal Canadian Mounted Police, or as a Peace Officer 
in a Special Duty Area or on a Special Duty Operation, 
or who has served in the Merchant Navy or Ferry 
Command during wartime. Comrade Margaret Murphy 
(Maggie) has accepted responsibility for keeping our 
Membership Board uptodate.  

POPPY
Submitted by Betty Jean Murray, Poppy Chairperson
Cheer up everyone, Poppy Tagging time is almost here 
and will be closely followed by Christmas. Doesn’t that 
make you feel great! We still need a few more ‘taggers’ 
but I’m betting you will be there when the day comes as 
I’m sure you all remember your sworn oath to ‘actively 
participate in the Poppy Campaign’. Wreath and cross 
sales are coming along and we have a few shops along 
Coldwater Road who are happy to be able to show their 
respect by placing a ‘wreath display’ in their windows.   
Congrats to them for their choice!

The Veterans’ Dinner is being held on November 5, 2016 
in the branch. Cocktails at 6 pm, dinner at 7 pm. Tickets 
available at the bar or from your executive are $20 for 
members and guests, veterans are ‘no charge’. We 
hope all those who respect and honour Veterans will 
attend.

The Remembrance Church Service will be held on 
Sunday, November 6, 2016 at St. Andrews Presbyterian 
Church on the corner of Grey and John Streets in 
Coldwater. The service is at 10.30 am, with the colour 
party forming up at the church at 10 am. All members 
are welcome.

The Remembrance Day Ceremony on Friday, November 
11, 2016 will commence with the parade forming up at 
10 am at the Branch with the service following at the 
cenotaph. Parade members should be at the Branch by 9 
am. Lunch will follow in the Branch. The public is welcome.

Hopefully everyone will join us for each of these 
occasions.

The GRID! ******************************************
There still are many squares available for purchase on 
THE GRID. $5 a square is all it takes and you may become 
a winner! See the board behind the bar. Hopefully all will 
be sold before Christmas so you can ‘regift’. Cheers!

BRANCH CHAIRPERSONS’ MONTHLY ACTIVITIES REPORT continued

PUBLIC RELATIONS
Submitted by Comrade Norm Marion, Public Relations
WEB SITE: The Web site is still being worked on. Efforts 
are on gathering more material like historical and current 
photos, researching and writing text for the history of the 
Branch and other relevant material. I do hope to have the 
site up and running by the next General Meeting.
TRIBUTES TO THE FALLEN: The first two “Tribute to our 
Fallen” articles were circulated. We will continue to lower 
the flags and post articles to mark the 100th anniversary 
of the death of each of the 14 First World War casualties 
from the Coldwater area over the next two years. 

SENIORS No Report Submitted 

SERGEANT-AT-ARMS 
LEGION AND LADIES AUXILLIARY
Want to freshen up on your parading skills, understand 
those commands we shout out and have some fun? Once 
a month we are holding a colour party party. It’s open for 
everyone. The next date will be Sunday November 27th at 
11:00 am. dress is casual.

November 11th we ask those that would like to participate 
in the Parade to please meet in the parking lot at 9:30 am 
in full uniform. We will be doing a full practice at that time 
to ensure we all know our role and placement within the 
parade.
Dave and Debbie Robitaille

SERVICE OFFICER No Report Submitted 

SICK AND VISITING No Report Submitted

SPORTS
Submitted by Comrade Bob Gourlie, Sports Officer,
Zone sports for the coming season will be starting soon.  
Look for the schedule to be posted in the Sports Room.

We are still trying to start a 8 ball league on Saturday 
mornings. Anyone interested please sign up on the sheet 
in the Sports Room.

If you are interested in playing darts, the Wednesday 
night league is still looking for spares. Come on out and 
join the fun.

Don’t forget about the Thursday afternoon shuffle board 
league. It starts at 1:30 pm. Again, all are welcome.

If you have any questions regarding any of the Legion 
sports, contact me at any time 705-715-2368.

Membership Activity continued from page 5

continued on page 9
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continued on page 7
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BRANCH CHAIRPERSONS’
MONTHLY ACTIVITIES REPORT continued

TRAINING, ORGANIZATION AND 
DEVELOPMENT - No Report Submitted

WAYS AND MEANS
Submitted by Comrade Debbie Robitaille
We are collecting dimes. It’s been said that if we fill a 2L 
pop bottle with dimes we will have about $700.00. So I’m 
challenging you all to help fill the bottle. The bottle will 
be located at the bar. Of course all $$ collected will go 
towards our Legion. I have come across some other great 
ideas and will keep you all posted.

YOUTH AND EDUCATION
No Report Submitted

We Will Remember Them
By Norm Marion, Branch PRO

Each year Remembrance Day brings back thoughts of 
war, suffering, and perhaps humility in the realization of 
the incomprehensible scale of pain and destruction that 
November 11, 1918, brought to an end. Even though the 
general idea behind commemorating the 1918 Armistice 
through Remembrance Day remains, the thoughts and 
actions inspired by that day vary greatly among people.
For many, “Remembering” means taking part in a 
ceremony, and perhaps laying a wreath for a long gone 
parent, relative or friend. For others, it’s about taking the 
time to sit and chat with a Second World War or Korea 
Veteran and listen to their stories as they recall events 
that changed their lives forever. For many others, the 
relationship with a Veteran is much closer, both in time 
and space, with a whole new generation of Veterans of 
peacekeeping, peacemaking, and combat operations in 
theatres of war like Afghanistan.
A whole century has passed since the first Canadian 
contingent landed in Europe to march into what became 
known as “The Great War”. By the end of that First World 
War, more than 66,000 Canadian soldiers – one for every 
ten that enlisted - were left on the battlefield. There would 
be 46,000 more in the Second World War, 500 in Korea, 
and 1,800 more in various operations around the world.
On Remembrance Day, we honour the more than 115,000 
Canadian soldiers, sailors and air force personnel who 
gave their lives in the service of our country. And in 
Coldwater, we pay a special tribute to those from the area 
who were killed in action during the two World Wars:
Leatherdale, Arnot, Oct 2, 1916, the Somme, France
Williamson, Hilton, Oct 9, 1916, the Somme, France
Brush, Frank, Nov 9, 1916, the Somme, France
Durnford, Andrew, April 9, 1917, Vimy Ridge, France
Maracle, George, April 12, 1917, Vimy Ridge, France
Woods, George, May 3, 1917, Bethune, France
Wyley, Thomas, May 20, 1917, Bethune, France
McKerral, Charles, July 23, 1917, Bethune, France
Orr, Charles, Aug 19, 1917, Arras, France
Langley, James, Aug 29, 1917, Arras, France
Wheatley, James, Oct 29, 1917, Passchendaele, Belgium
Beach, George, Nov 6, 1917, Ypres Salient, Belgium
Newlove, William, Aug 27, 1918, Cambrai, France
Caswell, William, Sept 30, 1918, Cambrai, France
Arthur, James, May 17, 1943, Hamm, Germany
Lovering, Mervyn, July 29, 1944, Stuttgart, Germany
Jennett, Lloyd, Oct 21, 1944, Antwerp, Netherlands
Dunn, William, Feb 11, 1945, Antwerp, Netherlands

We Will Remember Them

WE EXTEND A HUGE THANK YOU to the Comrades 
who volunteered their services (and their backs) to 
help move, remove, and relocate some furniture 
in the office, club room and other areas within our 
Branch. This is a big job!  As this activity is happening 
after the submission due date of articles for the 
newsletter, you will be recognized in the December 
issue. AGAIN THANK YOU.  

In the future, there will be other tasks needing to be 
done; guaranteed, every member’s name is on our 
list and all Comrades will be called at some point in 
time. Everyone will be offered the opportunity to 
be of service to our Branch.  We are all capable of 
assisting in some fashion. So have no fear, your turn 
will come!   
Submitted by Comrades Debbie Robitaille and Rosalie Pratt

DID YOU KNOW? 
Submitted by Comrade Ted Baker
•	 Bacteria that cause tooth decay, acne, leprosy and 

tuberculosis can be cured with cashews.
•	 At their closest point, the Russian and American 

border is less than two miles apart.
•	 More Hollywood films have been made about boxing 

than about any other sport.

RECIPE OF THE MONTH
CURRIED CHICKEN 

2/3 cup butter; 1 cup honey; ½ cup mustard; 2 tsp. curry;
2 chickens, cut up
Melt and combine first 4 ingredients. Place chickens meat 
side down. Bake at 375F for 45 minutes. Turn chickens & 
bake 15 minutes longer.

Domain, Man. – Branch 208
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THURSDAY SHUFFLEBOARD
September 22
First	 Brian
Second	 Betty-Anne
Third	 Maggie 
Sunshine	 Brian
September 29
First	 Lloyd & Maggie
Second	 Lloyd & Heather
Third	 Ellie & Magda
Sunshine	 Magda
October 06
First	 Brian
Second	 Maggie
Third	 Betty-Anne
Sunshine	 Ellie
October 13
First	 Maggie & Heather
Second	 Magda & Betty-Anne
Third	 Ellen & Brian
Sunshine	 Lloyd

TUESDAY AFTERNOON EUCHRE FRIDAY NIGHT STEAK DARTS
September 27
High Hand	 Nancy Barron
Lone Hands	 Jeanine Strain
Low Hand	 Jean Carson
Sunshine	 Joe Barron
October 04
Ladies’ High Hand	 Veronica Frodsham
Ladies’ Lone Hands	 Shirley Giles	
Ladies’ Low Hand	 Georgie Waterson
Men’s High Hand	 Nancy Barron
Men’s Lone Hands	 Bill Stock
Men’s Low Hand	 Joe Barron
Sunshine	 Veronica Frodsham
October 11
Ladies’ High Hand	 Pat King
Ladies’ Lone Hands	 Marg Marchant
Ladies’ Low Hand	 Shirley Giles
Men’s High Hand	 Angela Stewart
Men’s Lone Hands	 Joe Barron
Men’s Low Hand	 Bill Stock
Sunshine	 Nancy Barron
October 18
Ladies’ High Hand 	 Georgie Waterson
Ladies’ Lone Hands	 Pat King
Ladies’ Low Hand	 Jeannine Strain
Sunshine	 Ted Baker

TUESDAY NIGHT CRIBBAGE
September 27
01.	 Bill
02.	 Larry Hutchinson
03. 	 Debbie Robitaille
04.	 Barry Emo
Sunshine	 No claim;
	 added to Oct. 03 meet
October 04
01.	 Dianne Emo
02.	 Debbie Robitaille
03.	 Ross Pipher
04.	 Jackie Lennox
Sunshine	 Marie Kinnear
October 11
01.	 Janet Hamilton
02.	 Ross Pipher & Carl Swanson (tie)
03.	 Jackie Lennox
04.	 Debbie Robitaille
Sunshine	 Jackie Lennox
October 18
1st High	 Marcia LeBlanc
2nd High	 Marie Kinnear
3rd High	 Ross Pipher
Low 	 Barry Emo
Sunshine	 Dianne Emo

The Maple Leaf November 2016

Saturday, November 12, 2016
3 p.m. in the Club Room

Tickets: $10.00 for 10 Draws + Bonus Draw
or Single Draw tickets: 3 for $1.00

SPORTS AT BRANCH 270

CONGRATULATIONS
TO OUR OCTOBER

MEAT DRAW
WINNERS!

October 08

1.	 Doug Bennett

2.	 Dorothy Gerrard

3.	 Deb Robitaille

4.	 Betty-Anne Burnie

5.	 Victor Pivoriunas

6.	 Ellen Rankin

7.	 Pat Sinclair

8.	 Gary Perryman

9.	 Pete Lumree

10.	 Paul McTaggart

11.	 Ed Bourque

September 09
01. Kathy
02. Rick
03. Gaetanne
04. Chris
September 16? (undated)
01. Kathy
02. Anne
03. Gaetanne
04. Rick
September 23
01. Dianne
02. Rick
03. Rick
04. Kari
September 30
01. Lee
02. Cathy
03. Rick
04. Angie
Oct. 07 No submission in Suggestion Box
October 14
01. Grace
02. Gaetanne
03. Sue
04. Chris

05. Anne
06. Grace
Sunshine Larry

05. Frank
06. Grace
Sunshine Gaetanne

05. Grace
06. Bob G.
Sunshine Larry

05. Bob
06. Anne
Sunshine Lorne

05. Tess
06. Kathy
Sunshine Dianne

From October’s issue: Here it is folks, but 
what is it? First person to contact Rosalie at 
Maple Leaf with the answer wins a prize! 
Leave your answer in Suggestion Box.
No submission; hence no prize!
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PLEASE SUPPORT
LADIES AUXILIARY - CRAFT & BAKE SALE

Sat Nov 19, 2016

WE NEED YOUR DELICIOUS
HOMEMADE BAKED GOODS

(cookies, squares, pies, cakes, breads, muffins)
for our bake sale.

If possible, please package your items ready to sell – 
wrapped in bags, plastic wrap or containers.

Baked goods can be dropped off on
Friday November 18 (12:00 – 6:00 pm) or 

Saturday November 19 (8:00 am – 10:00am)

We also need...
new or gently used items for our Penny Table
and used items for our White Elephant Sale.

Items can be dropped off at the Legion.

Please help make our
Fall/Christmas Craft & Bake Sale a huge success 

and support your Ladies Auxiliary.

Greetings Comrades:

Although we enjoyed a few summer like days in October, it 
looks like Fall is finally here. Enjoy the wonderful colors that 
autumn brings!!

Our October meeting had a great turnout and our thanks to Zone 
Commander Shirley Duguay and Deputy Zone Commander 
Susan Swinton for attending. Our books, membership files and 
finance reports all passed their inspection. Great job!!

Ladies, November is by far our busiest month. The following is 
a list of days that help is needed. In order to make these events 
successful, we need volunteers. I urge members to sign up to 
help. There are sign up sheets posted on the Ladies Auxiliary 
bulletin board at the Legion.  

Friday November 4th – Prep for Veterans Dinner.
Saturday November 5th – Veterans Dinner – need help to cook, 
serve and clean up.
Thursday November 10th – Prep for Remembrance Day
Friday November 11th – Remembrance Day Buffet
Friday November 18th – Set up for Craft & Bake Sale
Saturday November 19th – Craft & Bake Sale

Sports – Congratulations to Kathy Barron on placing first at 
our Zone Ladies Dart Tournament. Dianne Sauve and Kathy 
Barron placed third!! Well done!! There will be a District Singles/
Doubles Tournament in Aurora on Nov 12. Please contact 
Michele Russell for details.

Our thanks to Tess Denine and her crew of helpers for selling 
shooters at the Witches Walk event and raising money for the 
L/A. It was a huge success and we will definitely do this again!!  
Great job!!

A reminder that Ladies Auxiliary members should participate in 
the Branch’s Poppy Campaign. There is a sign up poster at the 
Branch.

Any member wishing to march in the Remembrance Day 
Parade on Nov 11th should contact Debbie Robitaille. Parade 
will practice at 9:30, form up at 10:00  and march at 10:15.

Membership Dues are to be paid at our general meetings. If 
you cannot attend the meeting, please contact Brenda Yule, 
Membership Chair, at 835-3173 to make alternate arrangements.

Our next general meeting is Thursday November 17th at 6:30 
pm. Hope to see as many members as possible attend!! 

Yours in comradeship, Donna Packer, President

LADIES AUXILIARY REPORT

The Maple Leaf November 2016
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5 Year Ordinary
Edward Ansell

5 Year Associate 
Robert G. Brown
Jason Newman
Warren Orton

5 Year Affiliate 
George Sinclair
Patricia Sinclair
Francisco Teixeira
Linda Tucker

10 Year Ordinary
Scott Naylor

10 Year Associate
James Cripps
Carolyn Dion
Rosalie Pratt
Christopher Sauve

10 Year Affiliate
Kenneth Cadeau
Colin Hurst
John Stevenson
Monica Stevenson

15 Year Associate
Robert Gourlie
John Lauder
Joanne Pelligrims
Beverly Richards
James P. Shields

The Following Comrades will be receiving their 
Past Officers Awards:
Ted Baker	 Dave Huntley 
Beth Scott	 Dave Robitaille

The Following Comrades will be receiving an Award.
Garry R. Lovelace	 Brian Strong

These Awards will be presented at the Remembrance 
& Awards Dinner on Saturday November  5, 2016. 

Yours in comradeship, Marie Langley 

15 Year Affiliate
Fred Kemper
Pat Murphy

20 Year Ordinary
Frank Peck

20 Year Associate
Jamie Black
Fran Pearson 
Jeannine Strain

25 Year Ordinary
Life Member - Ted Baker

30 Year Ordinary
John Rumble

30 Year Associate
William C. Russelll

35 Year Associate
Sharon Anderson
Brian Bourque
Betty Jean Murray
Dennis Olsen
Irene Rice
Fred R. Shaw

40 Year Associate
B O. (Betty) Beach
Life Member - Pat Fitzpatrick
Glen King
R.D. (Bob) Vivian

2016 HONOURS & AWARDS

On October 15th, three Executive Members attended 
the Training, Organization and Development Workshop 
at Branch 426 in Newmarket, ON. We share one of the 
‘hand-outs’ with you so you may appreciate the breadth 
and depth of our Legion organization.
– Submitted by Comrade Rosalie Pratt

NEW FEATURE: JAMMIN’ GUESTS
No date on
submission sheet:
01. Doug Mills
02. George Sinclair
03. Joe Barron
04. Willard Marshal

October 15
01. Doug Mills
02. George Sinclair
03. Joe Barron
04. David Corry
05. Doug Roush
06. Clarence Cole & Jan McGee
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